Attendance: Deputy Chief Tighe, Deputy Chief Tiexiera, Deputy Chief
Pinksaw ,Capt. Barber, Capt Beye Capt Bob Bryer, Capt Brian Bryer,
Capt Delessio, Capt. Manni, Capt Tiexiera, Lieutenant Bullock,
Lieutenant Caito, Lieutenant Ingari, Lieutenant Joyce, Lieutenant

Tiexiera,

Not in attendance: Chief Bryer, Capt Katz, Lieutenant Lavalle, Capt

Cochran, Lieutenant Froberg, Lieutenant Pease, Lieutenant Pinksaw

Meeting Began: 1910 hours

* Dep Chief Tighe

* Decision on Halloween

*Where to hold foam pit

* We do not own the ramp, it is concrete, so we would need to get

permission from the town

* It is too complicated to use the front of the station, trucks would

have to be relocated.

* suggestion to use ballpark at the school, we need to contact rec

department



* motion: try to get permission from rec department to use ball fields
and town for water usage. Advertise this in the Press. Contact people
to help get roads closed, food truck etc. Unanimous

* Letter from Christine TrocKi

* Discussion of questionable use of truck. They are concerned that
much of the apparatus is owned by the town and needs to be
protected. They would like BOFW to make a policy about usage.

*We do not have written policy.

* Historically we have always gone to fill ponds, pools etc if

requested.

* Unwritten policy is to get chief's permission and permission of

people in charge of the equipment.

* Discussion went on about this

* Town feels equipment should only be used in an emergency

* Suggestion to discuss this with a fire based attorney before

answering this letter

* This would be only for consultation rather than to have the lawyer



represent us at the council.

* This will be done at a BOFW meeting.

* Motion — letter to be sent to council saying we have gotten your

letter and are taking it under advisement. Unanimous.

* Fire station project is on schedule

* We need to make sure trucks are ready for hurricane/storm that is

pending

* This includes both fire trucks and Ambulances

* East Passage Lot Owners Association

* Letter sent requesting a lease between town and EPLOA about use

of pond for training and/or fire

* do not want the water used anywhere else

*training only during week, 9AM-9PM, no weekends

* after meeting with Captain Barber EPLOA is amicable to some

change in restrictions



*9AM-10 PM during the week

* posted schedule for weekend training

* It is not a council issue yet as the letter suggested could happen

* October 18, new Rescue 2 and Engine 2 are due to be approved

* Rescue 2 will be a duplicate of Rescue 3 except it will have a gas

engine.

* They cannot be filled at the Jamestown School because of this

* The power stretcher will be installed

*The engine will be a Ferrara, it is stock item

* Class A foam system, 1,000 gal water, chains, suction and trash line,

6 person cab. It seems to be a good deal for a good truck.

* Discussion about paint and decorations, this will be a BOFW

decision.

* There is money in the budget pay for tools, etc.

* If the decision remains on the 18th they should both be in use by



December.

* The delivery and testing will be in Attleborough.

* We are working on finding a place for Rescue 1 for the winter and to
relocate some of the antiques. They would like to move 2 engines
from the steamer building to make room for Rescue 1 there.

* If anyone one your truck is not participating any longer, we need to
contact them and get them back to work or get names removed from
insurance

* 800 radios are being worked on.

*We will be able to hear on pager etc but we cannot go back the other

direction

*In the future we will use 800s only, VHF will be used as a backup

* We are trying to come up with a plan to purchase these, it may be
that only captains will have the radios. We are waiting for the prices
to come back

* Transition will probably occur about Jan 1.

*We must convert to new reports on Nov 1



* New program will not lose report if you lose conectivity.

* The design is different and there is many required fields.

* Every patient contact requires a report

*training to be done over the next month

* New protocols for EMS are being pulled back because of big

problems.

* They may not go into place on Jan 1.

* Lt Caito

* Tanker 15 was loaned to the highway Department

* Discussion of using motor and pump on Tanker 15 from engine 2.

This would make it usable if a 3rd pumper is needed to fight a fire.

*We will research this idea before presenting it to the town.

* Capt Delesio

* St Marks asked us to change the lights.



*We need to run this through the town.

*We have new bags for rope rescue, they are now in blue bags.

* Capt Brian Bryer

* pboat is out because of the storm

*we will try to fix some things that were broken at this time.

* Lt Bullock

* Lucas on board tonight.

* Christmas Party confirmed for Dec 17, music is confirmed and

caterer contacted

* Capt Tiexiera

* Rachel Noviki on training for EMS

* Schedule has been posted

* Adjourned 8:30



